
 

TOWN OF LINCOLN 

SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING 
April 7, 2025 

  
The meeting was called to order by Jason Headson at 4:30 pm. Present were: Jason Headson, Ryan Wilson, 
Lynne Black and Tressa Votis. Also present: David Derozier, Steve Vangrunsven, Dave and Amy Velie.  
 
On a motion by Black, second by Wilson and all in favor, the agenda for the meeting was approved.  
 
Roads Report from Saturday was given: Northview/Southview (extreme debris along road), W. Shore/Lake 
Lucerne Drive, Potawatomi Trail, Quade/Duff/Perry, Pine, Neal, Star Lake (still completely blocked), Keith Siding, 
Schalk, Swamp Creek, Devil’s Lake, Fire Tower, Bradley Lake, Wilson-Bessette/McKeague/Keepers, Mullins, 
Seils, Gretzinger, Corning, Lundt, Hemlock Lake area, Airport Road, Smith, Sportsman, Nemec, Timber, 
Strawberry Bluff, Range Line/Pence (yellow due to Pines) 
 
RED-impassable 
YELLOW—needs professional brushing ,  
GREEN-cleared, town can handle brush 
 
A discussion occurred due to the fact that there are town roads that are not listed.  
 
Open remaining impassable roads-Matt Jensen presented a quote for clearing impassable roads. He stated that 
he could clear and bunch/pile debris along the roads. He estimated that it would take approximately 10 days. On 
a motion by Black, second by Wilson and all in favor. (Red roads and majority of Yellow)  
 
The WDF grant also covers road repair in the event that the town gravel roads become damaged in the process 
of cleaning debris caused by the ice storm. Those roads will potentially need attention after the processor goes 
through.  
 
To pick up the debris left behind that Matt Jensen’s processor creates, Jason obtained quotes from three different 
individuals who operate storm trucks. Not all roads will need this service due to their location. On a motion by 
Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, it decided to approve Andy Madl for no more than 5 days without further 
approval from Town Chair at $2600/day. This price does NOT include disposal.  
 
The Town will need to rent a grinder to dispose of debris. Jason stated the tribe MAY have one we can use. Dave 
Velie stated the town can rent a HG6000 Vermeer at an approximate cost of $20,000/week. The exact details of 
what grinder will be used will be determined later, but on a motion by Black, second by Wilson and all in favor, it 
was acknowledged that a chipper/grinder will be possibly needed.  
 
The Lumberjack Snowmobile Club was in attendance and offered labor and a Vermeer chipper. They offered to 
help on some of the roads with right-of-way debris. This would be at an approximate cost of $1000/day. The 
billing and the type of invoice we would need for reimbursement was discussed. Jason stated that the north end 
of the town would be the best location for this service. Tressa stated the work could be posted on FB so people 
know when this is taking place. They asked for safety signs. On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in 
favor, the motion was approved.  
 
Yard Waste-The grant will NOT cover curbside pick up for debris and therefore the Town will not offer this service. 
It was decided to offer a drop off opportunity later in the spring for ice storm yard debris. This will be a short 
window of time and offered ONE TIME only.  
 

On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, meeting adjourned at 5:47 PM.  
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